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Thank you for providing an opportunity to provide additional comments. 
 
Net-metering and feed-in tariffs 
Both systems provide an incentive for participation in distributed 
energy generation. As a net metering user, I am most familiar with 
that system and can report that it works very well for me. The 
advantage of a feed-in tariff would be in allowing one to install a 
system large enough to generate more than 100% of their own 
requirements and receive a return on the surplus. 
 
Cross-subsidies 
There is no doubt that a certain amount of cross-subsidization goes to 
the benefit of persons who install their own distributed generation 
(DG) systems. However, DG facilities are based on clean, resilient and 
intelligent technologies. An individual who installs a PV or wind 
system makes a considerable up-front investment. Once enough such 
systems are in place, the utility company will be relieved of the 
necessity and huge investment to install another fossil energy power 
plant. Of course, the manufacture of a PV or wind system requires 
fossil energy, but once in place, the energy it produces is entirely 
clean for the life of the system. That is not the case with a 
conventional large power plant that requires a lot of fossil energy to 
construct and continues to emit greenhouse gases as long as it 
generates power. And when a new conventional power plant is built, 
both DG customers and non-DG customers will be expected to subsidize 
it through higher rates. 
 
Non-DG customers will provide a certain amount of subsidy in any case. 
The question is whether they should subsidize clean energy through DG 
or climate-destroying energy from a centralized plant. A potential for 
more citizens to participate in distributed energy would be through 
virtual net metering enabling them to participate at a level 
appropriate to them. 
 
My personal experience with DG 
We constructed a new home of modest size in 2010 and had a 4.5 kW PV 
system installed in the autumn of 2010. Since interconnection to 
Alliant Energy in November 2010, the system has supplied 100% of our 
power requirements. 
 
Our experience with the interconnection process was entirely positive. 
There was some delay between the date of installation and 
interconnection, but it was not excessive. 
 
Future goals for Iowa 
The Iowa Utilities Board should set a goal for increasing the 
generation of clean and renewable energy wherever possible. 
Distributed energy generation and especially virtual net metering 
should be encouraged. 
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